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Singing in the rain! … only in the movies, who wants to be standing out there in these downpours! The only good thing about all this rain is … we don’t have to shovel it! Rivers and streams in flood once or twice a year seem to be a thing of the past, the more norm is 3 or 4 in the fall/winter. High flows have brought in record numbers of chum and coho to all waterways on the east coast of Vancouver Island and for us, it has kept the fish ladder stacked with coho. Bravo to our wonderful volunteers who have braved the nasty weather and have kept very busy counting and tagging fish, keeping some and returning others to the creek. Good work everyone! 
With these high waters it has been very difficult for volunteers to get in the creek to get the chum brood. Big Qualicum Hatchery once again offered to help out but most times it was too dangerous to attempt any work in the creeks. However, we did manage to get some chum and now have approximately 50,000 eggs in the incubation room. A far cry from our target of 250,000 but with the large natural run there is hope for good survival of the eggs naturally in the spring.  
Volunteers have been busy doing a balancing act with adipose fin clipping, getting our brood, doing coho egg takes, taking DNA and kidney samples which then are whisked down to the Pacific Biological Station in Nanaimo for further studies.  We now have approximately 50,000 chum eggs and 94,000 coho eggs in the incubation room with hopefully more coho coming upstream to our hatchery in the next few weeks. 
If you would like to join us on a Wednesday or Saturday work party and learn more about what our volunteers do, our hours of operation are 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road. For more information, visit our website www.fbses.ca.

